

Town Hall, Watford, WD17 3EX
T 01923 226400 F 01923 278100
DX 51529 Watford
TID@watford.gov.uk
watford.gov.uk

Enquiries to: Andrew Sturgeon **Phone no:** 01923 226400

Our reference: WRR21/WD7

Date: 29th November 2021

Dear Resident,

Re: Proposed introduction of No Waiting At Any Time on Foxlands Close

The Council has received requests from the Foxlands Close Management Committee and ward councillors regarding the parking which occurs on the access to and within the public highway section of Foxlands Close.

Such parking can cause difficulties for larger vehicles accessing and turning within Foxlands Close and additionally can block the use of the footway for pedestrians.

It is therefore proposed that the no waiting at any time restriction (double yellow lines) is introduced along the North Eastern side of Foxlands Close. To ensure some on street parking remains, a small area will be left unrestricted. A plan (Drawing Reference WRR21/TRO/IF/WD7) showing the proposals is attached for your review.

If you wish to make a comment on the proposals, please contact me by telephone or email TID@watford.gov.uk. The deadline for this is **Monday 20th December 2021.**

As local residents, your views are important and all responses received will be reviewed with your local Ward Councillors, prior to making any decision to proceed to the statutory consultation stage.

Yours faithfully,

Andrew Sturgeon Senior Traffic Engineer



